We conducted our limited review in accordance with International Standard on Review
engagements 2410, “Review of Interim Financial Information Performed by the
independent Auditor of the Entity.”(‘ISA2410’). A limited review of interim financial
information consists of making inquiries, primarily of persons responsible for financial
and accounting matters, and applying analytical and other review procedures. A limited
review is substantially less in scope than an audit conducted in accordance with
International Standards on Auditing or a review conducted in accordance with the scope
of review stipulated in ISA 2410. Consequently, we are no able to obtain assurance that
we would become aware of all significant matters that might be identified in an audit or a
review under ISA 2410. Accordingly, we do not express an audit opinion.

The limited reviews of the following subsidiary companies are performed by another firm
of chartered accountants:

1. Sin Wee Seng Industries Sdn. Bhd.
2. Starlight Industry Sdn. Bhd.

3. Oriena Industry Sdn. Bhd.

4. Poh Keong Industries Sdn. Bhd.

Our limited review, insofar as it relates to the amounts of the above subsidiary companies
are based on the reports of the other firm of chartered accountants.

Conclusion

Based on our review, except for the limitation of scope stated above, nothing has come to
our attention that causes us to believe that the accompanying interim financial report does
not give a true and fair view in accordance with the provisions of the Companies Act,
1965 and applicable MASB Approved Accounting Standards in Malaysia for Entities
Other Than Private Entities.

Yours faithfully



